South Cache Community Council
Meeting December 8, 2022

Minutes
In attendance: Absent:
Randy Bennnior, Principal Maris.ha Wilson
Rich White, Chairperson Natalie Herb

Brittnie Sautter, Vice Chair
Michelle Scott, Scribe

Liz Halaufia

Kelly Calderwood

Shanda Baldwin

Kristin Davis

Dallas Stahle

Agenda Items

1. Review of minutes. Liz Halufia made a motion to approve the minutes. Brittnie Sautter
seconded

2. Celebrations of student achievement. There was 4.0, Honor Roll, and Low Tardy Party.
Almost half of the students at the school were invited to the Low Tardy Party. It is important to
celebrate the good things kids are doing.

3. There are many different after school programs available. There is the Musical/Play that will
be performed next week. There is homework help, a drone club, pickleball club, FAC's club, and
several other clubs offered after school.

4. State of Utah school grades came out and South Cache was scored a B grade. ELL (English
language learner) and former ELL students have been identified by the state as struggling with
academic engagement. South Cache was put on Targeting School Improvement by the state.
The school is working on bringing ELL and former ELL up to a higher academic level. There
was training last year and as well as this year to help this subgroup. The Special Education
subgroup was also identified by the state as needing help.

5. A 28'X11" mural will be painted in the cafeteria depicting healthy living. Half will be paid for by
the district Child Nutrition and the other half will be paid for by the County Health Department.
There was discussion on what types of things should be depicted. An idea of 4 different areas of



health was presented which will be looked at. Students will help decide what the design will be.

6. Kristen discussed that PCCR (Plan for College/Career Readiness) for 8th graders will be
starting in January. Eighth grade registration for high school will begin January 23rd. Sixth grade
registration will be done in March.

7. .Randy showed a bullet proof shield. There are six of them at South Cache. The district office
wrote a grant. This is a stop gap if needed between the time the intruder enters and the

Sheriff/ SWAT arrives. Two in the cafeteria and four in the main office. One of the biggest
preventions of a situation is caring adults, but it is good to have in a hostile situation.

Adjourn

January 12th TBD based on need



